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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

February 11, 2015
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: BeLinda Peeples (Chair), Scott Wiley, Karen Nuland, Sheri Treadwell, Leslie Goller (arr. 3:15)
Excused: Natalie Alden, Toni Alfred
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jerry Holland – Supervisor of Elections
Chairwoman Peeples called the meeting to order at 3:07 p.m. with a quorum present.
Minutes
Minutes of the January 14, 2015 meetings were approved as revised in a distribution handed out at the meeting pursuant to corrections made by Ms. Goller.
Supervisor of Elections update
· Supervisor Holland reported that early voting for the State House District 13 special election has begun; turnout thus far has been very small.
· City elections: the logic and accuracy test for the voting machines for the March 24th first election will be held on March 2nd.
· A candidate forum will be held on February 26th at St. Paul’s Church on Kings Road, with a candidate meet-and-greet at 5:00 p.m. and the forum from 6 to 8 p.m.

· A small number of election-related bills are pending in the Florida Legislature, one of which will make several clean-ups requested by the Florida Division of Elections. The Supervisors of Elections association is interested in a bill providing for on-line voter registration.

Election Advisory Panel membership
The panel currently has 3 vacancies – Megan Mauney (Mayoral appointee) and Katherine Carithers (Council President appointee), both of whom have resigned from the commission, and Natalie Alden (Supervisor of Elections’ appointee) who is continuing to serve after her term limit until a successor is appointed to fill her seat. The Mayor and Council President have been informed about their vacancies. The group noted their desire to have the panel represent the city’s diversity, including members with physical disabilities. Ms. Goller also suggested the need to find a member to represent younger citizens, perhaps with that aid of young professionals groups. 
Election of Officers
Scott Wiley nominated Karen Nuland to serve as Vice Chair of the EAP. There being no other nominations, Ms. Nuland was elected by acclamation.
General discussion
In response to a question from Mr. Wiley, Supervisor Holland stated that information about political action campaigns is on the Florida Division of Elections’ web site. PACs registered in the state must report their contributors, federally-registered PACs do not.  Mr. Holland also responded to a question about differences access to the Beaches Branch Library for voting purpose when the library is open for business versus just open for early voting.

Supervisor Holland reported that early voting for the March City election will be for 14 days at 17 locations. In response to a question from Ms. Goller, Mr. Holland estimated that turnout for the March election will be in the range of 32-34% and that the turnout for the second election in May will likely be about 30%. The group discussed possible reasons for the low voter turnout for local versus state and national elections and how the EAP might combat voter apathy and encourage more participation.
In response to a question Mr. Holland reviewed the rules regarding placement of campaign signs and reported that every candidate in the upcoming election has been informed of the regulations in a candidate orientation session and has signed a document indicating their understanding of the law.

The panel discussed and revised a draft of the letter to Chief Judge Mark Mahon regarding diversity on the Election Canvassing Board. Chairwoman Peeples was authorized to review a finalized copy and to sign and send the letter to the Chief Judge.

Mr. Holland stated that there would only be one precinct change for the spring elections – Precinct 506 will be moving from the Korean First Baptist Church on Atlantic Boulevard, hopefully to King of Kings Christian church nearby.

Sample ballots for the March election will be delivered to the mail house on March 6th.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:06 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 2.12.15   5:00 p.m.
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